
 

Nº   146 /2024 

October 10th, 2024 

Excellency, 

On behalf of a core group composed of Brazil, Colombia, South Africa, Uganda, Indone-
sia, Spain, Guyana, Mexico, and my own country, Chile, I have the honor to attach a joint letter 
expressing our deep concern with the recent statement made by the Minister of Foreign Affairs of 
Israel declaring you persona non grata. In our view, such actions undermine the United Nations' 
ability to carry out its mandate, which includes mediating conflicts and providing humanitarian 
support. 

The letter is signed by members of the broader United Nations membership, reflecting a 
wide and collective support across the international community. We reaffirm our full support and 
confidence in your work as the Secretary-General. We, the signatories, are confident of your 
commitment to peace and security, and alignment with International Law including in promoting 
respect for international humanitarian law, and the relevant United Nations resolutions regarding 
the situation in the Middle East. 

I would be grateful if you would have the present letter and its annex circulated among 
the Member States and Observers of the United Nations, for their due information, as a docu-
ment of the General Assembly. 

 








